
Village of  

Barrington Hills 

ENVIRONMENT 

Memo 
To: Trustee Jacobsen 

From: Robert Kosin 

cc: Board of Trustees, Village President 

Date: August 25, 2017 

Re: Refuse Container Cover  

In April 2017 the Village adopted the ordinance for refuse containers to have a secure cover 
when placed roadside for pick-up. 

http://barringtonhills-il.gov/records/ordinances/2017Ordinances/Ord_17_08.pdf 

The effective date was October 1st and the scavenger companies have been contacted 
regarding the expected service standards for their customers’ containers. 

There will then be continual promotion throughout September about the good practice of using 
container with a cover when setting out waste containers. The information efforts will contain 
after the enforcement date with the intent of establishing the self-realization of the benefit of the 
requirement rather than just avoidance of a penalty. 

 


